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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/kirkhill/
December 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

We have an extremely busy month ahead with lots of learning going on in amongst the annual seasonal events. I have listed below all of the events taking place this month. 

I’d like to take this opportunity to wish all of our staff, children and families a wonderful Christmas period and very best wishes for 2017.
As always, if you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me. (wlkirkhill-ps@westlothian.org.uk).

Lesley Henderson - Head Teacher
Remember, Remember the 5th of November – Primary 5
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On Friday 4th November our Primary 5 children presented their assembly about the Gunpowder Plot to the whole school with many parents/carers, families and friends joining them to watch their presentation.  Everyone was very impressed with their work and had fun learning all about Guy Fawkes and why we have Bonfire Night and fireworks events.  Their trailer for the assembly can be viewed on the school blog and it is fantastic.  Well done, to everyone in P5 for presenting an excellent assembly to the whole school.
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Broxburn Remembrance Day Service

Our House Team represented the school at the community Remembrance Service on Sunday 13th November 2016.  A wreath was laid at the war memorial on behalf of the school, pupils, staff and parents of Kirkhill Nursery and Primary School.  Although it was a wet day it was great for our school to be represented so well by our House Team members who were a credit to themselves, their families and the school.
Blog – The Kirkhill Chatter

We continue to blog on a weekly basis sharing all of the fabulous learning taking place in Kirkhill.  We would love it if you would comment on our blog posts as we read every one of them and enjoy hearing your thoughts on our learning.
Children in Need
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We had a fantastic day in school on Friday 18th November raising money to support this excellent cause. The Primary 3 children organised a very successful spotty themed day with lots of activities going on on the day and during the week.  The Twister competition was great fun and their assembly in the morning had us all smiling with their singing and dancing .  Thank you to all of the parents/carers, families and friends who came along to support the Primary 3 children.  The children raised a fantastic £612.50 for a very worthwhile cause.  We are lucky that Children in Need donate money to Broxburn United Football Club and the Family Centre which many of us enjoy going to.  Well done to everyone in Primary 3.
Kirkhill Chatter 2
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We had our second Kirkhill Chatter of the session on Friday 11th November with the focus being on Rights Respecting Schools.  Everyone enjoyed taking part in the Who Wants to be a Millionaire quiz and sharing their thoughts and views on children’s rights and how we promote these in Kirkhill.  Miss Dunn will work with the RRS group to collate the results and these will be shared with the children and used to inform our next steps in promoting the UNCRC.

[image: image6.wmf]Scottish Cup Visit – Perseverence

On Monday 14th November, Mrs McCann arranged for Hibernian Football Club Supporters Association to visit Kirkhill and show us the Scottish Cup.  We were all very pleased to see the cup which has the names of all of the clubs in Scottish football who have won the trophy over the years and to learn about perseverance and why it is important to never give up.  All classes, including the P1-3’s from Dechmont Infant School had their photo taken with the cup and enjoyed the visit.  Thank you to Mrs McCann for organising.
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P7 Science and Technology Event – Broxburn Academy

On Tuesday 15th November our Primary 7 children went for their first transition visit to Broxburn Academy.  They had a great time learning about science and technology and got to take part in a number of activities with all of the children who will be in S1 next session.  Thank you to Mr Reid and his team for making the event such a success.

Treehouse Club Celebration

On Wednesday 16th November the children who have been attending the Treehouse Club since last session held a celebration event which parents/carers were invited to come along to.  This was a great success and gave the children the opportunity to share all of the learning which they have been doing whilst attending.  

Read, Write, Count Event

[image: image8.wmf]On Wednesday 23rd November the children in P1, P2 and 3 were gifted with their Read, Write, Count bags during a shared afternoon with their parents/carers.  Thank you to all of the parents/carers who came along to join in with the activities and celebrate learning at home.

P5 Cluster Handball Festival

P5 took part in the Cluster Handball Festival at Broxburn Academy on Monday 21st November 2016.  We really enjoyed meeting other people from different schools and playing against them in the games.  Everybody put their best effort into the games and it was great fun.  We enjoyed having to help each other and everyone showed great sportsmanship.  
Amy, Liam and Emily-Louise (Primary 5)

Primary 7 Pantomime – Broxburn Academy

On Wednesday 23rd November our Primary 7 children enjoyed a performance of Aladdin at Broxburn Academy (oh yes they did!).  This was great for them to see as they prepare for their own performance of Cinders on Thursday 15th December.  If you would like a ticket to see their performance then please contact the school office.
Christmas Fayre
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Thank you to everyone who came along to our Christmas Fayre on Thursday 24th November 2016.  We were all really excited to see Santa giving up his time to come and visit us.  A grand total of £1691 was raised by the PSC who will use this money to support the children’s learning experiences in school.  We would like to thank them for all of their hard work in making the fayre such a success and for their support of the school and the children’s learning.  

Primary 7 Enterprise – Christmas Fayre

We ran a very successful Christmas Enterprise stall at the Christmas Fayre selling homemade bags, chocolate tombola tickets, calendars, gift bags, reindeer dust and noses to name but a few.  We raised £500 towards the end of session party and excursion.  Thank you to everyone who made it along to our stall.
Emma O and Alex (Primary 7)

Primary 7 Assembly

Our Primary 7 children planned and delivered their assembly to the whole school on Friday 25th November.  Their theme was ‘Under the Sea’ and they gave us a lot of information about life under the sea.  Thank you to everyone who came along to their assembly.
Hot Choc Friday

Miss Henderson held her first Hot Choc Friday on Friday 25th November.  One child from each class was chosen to enjoy a hot drink and biscuit with Miss Henderson and Mrs Shankland and talk about assessment is for learning and how they know about their learning; how they know about what they do well and learn what it is they need to do to improve.  Both adults were very impressed with the children’s discussions and look forward to holding more of these to discuss various topics as the session progresses.
Primary 4 Benchball Festival 

On Monday 28th November our Primary 4 children took part in the Broxburn Cluster Benchball Festival at Broxburn Academy.  We played against a lot of different schools and we had lots of fun taking part in the games.  It was good to get to take on different team roles when we were there.  We really enjoyed taking part.
Toby, Joshua and Kiera (Primary 4)

Café Kirkhill

It is great to see more and more of our parents coming along to enjoy a cuppa and chat at Café Kirkhill on a Friday morning.  We would love to see more of you so if you are free on a Friday morning please pop along between 9.15am and 11.45pm and have a cuppa with the other parents/carers and visitors.  A huge thanks goes to Mrs Stewart for running the café and making all visitors feel very welcome.

Bags2school

Many thanks to everyone who handed in Bags2school.  The PSC have raised £100.80 from the collection and would like to say thank you to everyone for helping to support them in their fundraising endeavours.
P1 and S1 Application Forms

Nursery children and P7 pupils were recently issued with their applications for Primary 1 and  secondary places. If you would like the school to return this on your behalf, please return these to the school office as soon as possible.
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Medication in School

In line with West Lothian's Medicines in School Policy, if your child requires to be given medication at school either long term or short term then an “Administering Medicines in School” form should be completed so that school staff have permission to give your child their medication. For our P5-7 children who are able to administer some medications themselves, eg inhalers, then a form giving permission for your child to administer their own medication should be completed. If you have not already done this for long term medication for this session then the appropriate forms are available from the school office. If your child requires short term medication administered, eg antibiotics, then a form should be completed at the school office at the point when this is required. School staff will be unable to administer medication without parental permission to do so.
Money

We currently have a large amount of lunch money outstanding. Please can any outstanding monies be sent into school as soon as possible.  Lunch money can be paid on a weekly basis or by registering to use the Ipayimpact online system. 
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Payment for next term’s milk is due by Wednesday 7th December.  The cost of milk for January to March is £11.40    Please remember to pay by this date as we are unable to accept late payments.
Can we remind parents that any money the children bring into school for trips, lunches, etc is best put into an envelope to ensure the money stays safe and gets to the office without mishap. 
Ipayimpact  Update

We have received the following information regarding the uptake of the Ipayimpact School Meal Ordering System.
The table below shows that we are sitting in the middle of the Cluster Schools uptake with Ipayimpact.  The Council are expecting all schools to be cashless for values above £5.00 so we are looking for your help to register your child/ren. P1-3 children can be registered with Ipayimpact even though they are entitled to a free meal.  This would allow you to choose your childs lunch with them at home.

The second table shows the uptake per class.

	IPAYIMPACT 
	% uptake

	St Nicholas PS
	87%

	Broxburn Primary
	48%

	Kirkhill Primary
	44%

	Dechmont Infant
	41%

	Uphall PS
	31%


Kirkhill Class Uptake

	Class
	% Uptake
	Class
	% Uptake

	P1
	74%
	P4
	50%

	P2/1
	50%
	P5
	48%

	P2
	11%
	P6
	41%

	P3
	32%
	P7/6
	48%

	P4/3
	42%
	P7
	52%


If you have lost your childs’ unique code or need help registering please contact the School Office to arrange a suitable time during the school day.

You can also come along on a Friday to Kirkhill Café where we could meet to assist you in registering.
CHRISTMAS EVENT INFORMATION
School Choir
Our school choir have been busy practising for performing in the community during December.

Dates that we have:

· The choir will be recorded singing for WLC on Thursday 1st December at 10.30am (shirt and tie uniform preferred – we have spare ties in school if your child would like to borrow one for this.)  

· The choir will perform at Strathbrock Church Hall from 2pm on Thursday 8th December. Parents and carers are welcome to attend and enjoy a cup of tea/coffee and mince pie afterwards. Please advise the school office if you will attend so we can advise numbers to the church.
· The choir will sing at the Broxburn Christmas Light Switch On – Saturday 10th December at 3.20pm (other school choirs from Broxburn schools will also perform).
· 19th December – Middleton Hall performance at 1.45pm

· 20th December – Holmes Gardens performance at 11am
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P1 Nativity

Primary 1 will be performing ‘The McTivity’ on Tuesday 6th December at 9.30am and Wednesday 7th December at 2.15pm. Tickets are currently on sale from the school office priced at £1.50.  Tea and coffee will be served at the end of each performance. A DVD will be available for parents to purchase after the performances and will make a great gift for grannies and grandads and other member of the family and friend.  
Nursery Christmas Nativity

The AM nursery children will perform their nursery Nativity on Tuesday 13th December in the school hall at 10am and the PM children on the same day at 2.30pm.  Tickets are currently on sale for a cost of £1.  Tea and coffee will be served at the end of each performance.
Class Parties (Primary 1-6)
All of our classes will have their annual Christmas party on Wednesday 14th December 2016 in the afternoon.  If you wish to take your child out of school at lunchtime to get ready for the party then lunch begins at 12.15pm and children should return to school by 1pm.  Please give your child’s class teacher a note letting them know if you will be collecting your child for this or if you give them permission to walk home.  If your child wishes to bring their party clothes to school to change into at lunchtime in school then arrangements will be made for them to get ready prior to the party starting or children can come to school in their party clothes in the morning.   

Nursery Parties 

Plans are underway for our Nursery Christmas parties which will be held AM and PM on Wednesday 14th December 2016.  We would like parents to come along at 10.30am (morning children) and 2.30pm (afternoon children) to share in the excitement of the special visitor coming along to see the children.  Look out for further details on the nursery notice board.
Primary 7 Christmas Party
The Primary 7 Christmas Party will take place in the school hall on Monday 19th December 2016 from 6pm until 8pm.  We are looking forward to seeing all of the children in their Christmas party clothes and joining in with the fun.  
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Christmas Lunch

P1-P7 will have Christmas lunch on Wednesday 7th December.  Children are invited to wear their Christmas jumpers/t-shirts/hats etc. to ensure we make the event as festive as possible.
Christmas Post
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From Monday 5th December until Friday 16th December, P4/3 will be running our Christmas postal service.  Stamps will be available to buy from this date onwards and are priced at 2p each.  All proceeds will go to Support Our Soldiers, a charity which provides support for members of the British Armed Forces serving overseas and their families at home.

Please ensure that all envelopes have the name and class of the intended person marked on the front.  The pupils will do their best to ensure a first class delivery!

Pantomime

Children in N-P7 and the children from Dechmont Infant School will enjoy a pantomime performance of ‘Sleeping Beauty’ on Wednesday 21st December 2016 at 9.30am.  We are all really looking forward to joining in with the pantomime fun on the day.
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Church Service

We would like to welcome you to join us at St. Nicholas’ Church, Strathbrock, Uphall on Friday 16th December at 9.30am (P1-4) and 10.30am (P5-7) for our Christmas service.  This year we will be performing ‘Bells Ring Out’ as we celebrate the Christmas story.
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Primary 7 Panto – Cinders
Our Primary 7 children will perform Cinders the panto on Thursday 15th December at 6pm in the school hall.  If you would like a ticket for the performance these are priced at £2.50 for adults and £1.50 for children.  DVDs of the performance will be available for parents to purchase and will be with you in plenty of time for Christmas.
Head Lice

In order to ensure that our school remains head lice free we would appreciate the support of parents in following NHS guidelines on the prevention of head lice.  Information can be found at:  http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx or from the School Health Team or your own GP practice.
Important ‘Winter Ready’ information was provided in the school’s November newsletter. Please refer to this information and copies are available on the school blog.
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December
1st 
 
    P6 visit to Broxburn Library

6th  
               9.30am – P1-3 The McTivity
7th 

    Christmas Lunch (wear festive accessories)

                          2.15pm – P1-3 The McTivity
8th 

    Choir to perform at Strathbrock Church Hall

10th 

    3.20pm – Choir to Perform at Broxburn Christmas Light Switch On
12th 

    PM – Primary 7 to Broxburn Academy Christmas Concert
13th

    10am – Nursery Christmas Nativity 


    11.15am – Dogs Trust to Get Together


               2.30pm – Nursery Christmas Nativity
14th 

    AM & PM Nursery Christmas Parties



    PM – P1-6 Christmas Parties

15th 

    6pm – Primary 7 Performance of ‘Cinders’

16th 

    9.30am – P1-4 Church Service (school uniform)


    10.30am – P5-7 Church Service (school uniform)
19th 

    Dogs Trust Workshops for all classes



    Choir to perform at Middleton Hall



    6pm-8pm – Primary 7 Christmas Party
20th 

    Choir to perform at Holmes Gardens
    
    PM - House Afternoon

21st 

    9.30am – Sleeping Beauty Panto – whole nursery/school



    3.15pm – School closes

January
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All children and staff return – Wednesday 4th January 2017
